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Paradise Valley Community College
	Faculty Senate (KSC212) 	
Minutes
February 2, 2012
2:30 – 4:30 pm

Members Present:	Dan Donahue,  Mike Mitchell, Gary Smith, Doug Berry, Catherine Mendoza, Dobert Dotterer, Shell Witten, Gary Kellgren, Jeffery Hoyt, Stacey Rannik

Faculty Present: 	Marianne Roccoforte, Hedy Fossenkemper

1. Call to order	2:33
2. Approval of agenda	G. Smith moved, G.Kellgren 2nd, All approved.
3. Minutes		S. Witten moved , C. Mendoza 2nd. Approved
4. Officer reports:
a. President
i. CEC Meeting Report
1. Discussions on the issues of Faculty Staffing Ratio, Enrollment, and Budget Optimization wrapped up, but no decisions were made.  Talked about sustainable budget.  Disruptive innovation.  Must be a better way to do things.
2. The Chancellor may recommend a ratio to Meet and Confer Board Team and the ratio will be all encompassing (day, evening and weekend). There are still no numbers on the ratios yet.
3. Disruptive Innovation is now being spoken about at the highest district level. It is a concept used in the business world to describe new, cheap technologies / business methods that serve underserved populations / "customers", thereby gaining a foothold in the "market" and toppling the old way of doing things.
ii. Load Limits for Spring 2012
1. Load limits are still at 9 hours and can go up to 12 hours with approval.  Time cards are not included.  That will change when the software gets updated.  Residential faculty is still 25 hours and with up to 21.5 hours without approval.
2. There are bills that may jeopardize the Faculty Association’s ability to conduct collective bargaining.
iii. HLC Update
1. The HLC process is currently underway.  The HLC Teams are going to Chicago in March for a conference and training.  We will begin actively working on the HLC preparation in Fall 2012.  We should have a confirmed visit date by Fall 2013 for a visit in Spring 2015.
2. We still need people to serve on the teams.
iv. Legislative Updates (Yavapai Visit, Gun Bill, Pension Reform etc.)
1. Guns on Campus:  The results of our survey indicated 80% were against the bill.  A survey on using Association funds to campaign against the bill was also around the same percentage.  FEC hired a firm to develop a video addressing not having guns on campus.  If the bill continues, the Association will send out an initial 17,000 e-mails.  The web site containing information is: http://www.securityoncampus.org/
2. Pension Reform: The committee has met 4 times and there has not been much movement.  A 401k is not a pension.  There are currently two lawsuits pending.  There is a bill to revert back to the 50/50 split rather than current 53/47 split.  If the bill does not pass, our rates will go up. 
3. State funding will most likely go away next year.  However, it is estimated we (the District) will receive $8.2 million this year in state funding.
4. Collective Bargaining (SB1063): The bill was pulled from the Governor’s agenda.  The bill would have made us all fiduciary employees and we could therefore not ask for money.
5. Student Rights Bill (HB2565):  No movement.
6. A discussion regarding creating a MCCFA Community College Innovation Center as a group to counteract the Goldwater Institute.
7. People at the capital think private education is cheaper than community college education.
8. It is anticipated a bill will come out based on performance levels (completion) for funding.  We have an issue with the definition of what constitutes a completer.
9. Eddie Genna is planning an outreach meeting with other community colleges to discuss parity and common interests.  (AAUP)  Next meeting is Feb 10th.
v. Update on PVCC campus building construction projects
1. The new Health Science (L) building: Construction has begun and will be ready in August 2012.
2. KSC renovations are getting ready to start.  Several departments will be temporarily displaced.
b. President-Elect
i. Discussion & Vote: Senates have been asked by FEC to examine the White Paper for the purpose of formally endorsing its findings and conclusions. 
1. There were some changes especially the last section.  Add a disclaimer to the last section.
2. G. Kellgren moved to accept.  Cathy Mendoza 2nd.  Discussion.  Motion passed.  
ii. Constitution Committee Update
1. There were two recommendations send to the FEC:  President Elect by popular vote and lengthen the terms.  Both did not make it out of committee.
iii. Student Success Committee Update
1. Nothing to report.  There will be meetings scheduled soon.
iv. EBAC Update
1. E-mail went out yesterday.  Call MD benefit will continue.  There will be a 3.9% increase in health care costs.  Human Resources will ask the Board to cover the costs.
v. Graduation Committee Update
1. Will be help at Phoenix First Assembly again. They had the low bid.  Will be moved up 30 minutes.
vi. Update on any CANVAS information
1. A proposal was put together to present to the Governing Board requesting a more equal rollout of CANVAS across the colleges.  We are still in the process in pursuing getting CANVAS on campus.
c. Tom Powel: Tom is doing well.  Cecelia Contreras is collecting money to help the family.
d. Treasurer
i. Gary gave a report.  Gary suggested we do an invitation/RSVP for our luncheon.
e. Secretary
i. No report.
5. Old business
a. Update on Staffing Committee Selection of New RFP (Music, MATH, Biology, COMM, CPS/BUSIT)
i. Administration approved the 4 hires.  All have been posted except BUS/IT.  Gateway (GWCC)  is in the process of a reduction in forms (RIF) of three employees.  It was discussed that you cannot RIF a residential faculty without considering adjunct, OYO, and temps.
b. Update and discussion on request for extra employee parking spaces on the east side of M Building.
i. 44 new spots have been added.
c. Update on motion passed to request FEC to allow all faculty the right to vote for FEC President-Elect.
i. The Constitution Committee decided not so send the issue forward.
d. Report on faculty selected to be on the hiring committee for the Dean of Student Affairs
i. Dr. Green has returned to PVCC so the position is no longer being advertised.
e. Follow-Up on December All Faculty Social December 2nd at 4pm, Catch 22.
i. The event at Catch 22 was attended by approximately 50 employees.  We did raise $265 for a student in need.
6. New business
a. Discussion on the College Plan language for filling faculty lines (It will be discussed in detail at the February DC pre-meeting).
i. If a division loses a position, the division should keep the position.  If no justification is presented, the position goes into the pool.  We are waiting the decision of the chairs on the issue.
b. Discussion on the Golden Gavel White Paper
i. The paper focused on process of handling academic misconduct.  It was pointed out there was an error in the document. Discussion.  C. Mendoza moved to not approve submitting the white paper to the VPAA, S. Witten 2nd, 1 abstained.  Motion approved.
c. Essay Contest
i. Marianne Roccaforte distributed materials regarding the Student Essay Contest.  Debbie Voll is the coordinator. 
7. Adjourn	S. Witten moved, C. Mendoza 2nd.	Approved.   4:05
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